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Meeting Minutes
July 15th, 2015 

203 Main St. Union Taphouse, Mosier
	I
	The meeting was called to order by Mayor Burns at 6:35 pm.

	
	Council: Mayor Burns, Council President Emily Reed, Councilors Peny Wallace
Excused:  Councilors Bill Akin, Jackie Sterner
Staff:  City Manager Kathy Fitzpatrick, Finance Director Angie Wilson
Audience:  Eric McNabb, Scott Hege (County Commissioner), 

	II
	Agenda corrections or additions:  None

	III
	Business from the Audience--  None

	IV
	Approval of CC Minutes, June 25th, July 1st,  2015:  Councilor Reed made a motion to approve the minues of June 3rd, 2015.  Councilor Wallace seconded. Motion passed unanimously.

	VII
	BUSINESS

	1.
	Budget 101:  Finance Director Wilson went over the year summary for FY 14/15, and then June’s Financial records.  She reviewed basic budget procedures for Council and Council discussed the projects—some of which had started last year during the Centennial—that had to have their financial process concluded by the end of the FY 2014.  Council discussed briefly the disconnect between Goal Setting Participants and the Budget Committee and suggestions were made to include participation in the Goal Setting process as a requirement for the Budget Committee.  It was also suggested to change the line item label of Beautification to Economic Development.

	2.
	Thank you Letter to Moser Fruit Growers:
Council approved sending a letter of thanks to the Mosier Fruit Growers.  Councilor Reed asked to add a particular thanks to the Fruit Growers for allowing access over their property that enabled the City to install its water fountain at the Totem Plaza.

	3.
	IGA 2015:  Sponsorship of Home Repair Program
Councilor Wallace made a motion to approve the IGA with Columbia Cascade Housing Authority in order to support a CDBG grant that offers qualified Mosier residents loan assistance with housing repairs.  Councilor Reed seconded.  Motion passed unanimously.

	4.
	Project Updates:  Councilor Reed reported that she has found a website that clears the complicated insurance issues with bike rentals.  The City or individuals could all start a very simple bike share program online.  She also reported that the Totem Plaza Shade Structure was moving forward.  

	
	Committee/Council/Staff Reports :  Cemetery, Park, Public Art, Personnel, Public Works, WC Childhood Obesity
Manager Fitzpatrick reported that the Historic Highway/Gorge Hub film debut and presentation was well received.  She will send a recent article that includes the video clips about the event.

	
	Adjourn:  8:00 pm 


Approved this 5th day of August, 2015:                                    Attest:

____________________________________________________________________________________________

Arlene Burns, Mayor                                                       Kathy Fitzpatrick, City Manager
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